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       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING

                        January 28, 2021
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas 

Shanna Owens – SPCOEM
Oscar Rivera – Board Member
Macy Culpepper – SPCOEM

JoAnn Ehmann – IOB

Steve Loving – SPC Fire Marshal
Jeff Morris – Portland FD

Nathan Kelly – APFD

Marty Wind – KLUX 
William Thompson – TXGLO

Dan Watkins – GCGV

Clara Rieder – SPHD
RJ Thomas – CBCOG/IOBVFD
JoAnn Salge – Nueces Co.

Will McGlaun – Buckeye Partners
Chris Boyce – PCCA


Amanda Grams – PCCA

Joshua Carrillo – Union Pacific
Victor Cano – Cheniere

Darren Rudowsky – OxyChem

Danielle Hale – PCCA
Melissa Huffman – NOAA

David Dean – RTFC

Carrie DeLeon – TriCoEMS
Ryan Nitzel – Buckeye Partners
Aaron Putnam – Sinton PD

Wanda Dukes – Town of Refugio
Rick Ortiz – Chemours

Susan Boutwell – SPOEM

Andrew DeLaPaz – SPEOM
Sylvia Marquez – SPOEM

Rosalinda Pardo -  SPOEM

Doug Wallace – Cheniere
Ronald Williams – Refugio VFD
Colleen Johnson – Earthcon Env
Mike Boldra – F.I.R.S.T. 
Vincent Harris – OxyChem 
I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  This was a virtual meeting. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:36 p.m. He thanked Sara Williams and Shanna Owens for setting up and hosting the meeting. He thanked everyone for attending and said it was nice to see familiar faces. He then asked if everyone had a chance to go over the January 2020 General meeting minutes. JoAnn Ehmann said she will make a motion to approve the January General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by Sara Williams and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: Sara Williams said there is currently $2,686.43 in the bank and we are looking pretty good financially. We are grateful to Dan Watkins with Gulf Coast Growth Ventures for their generous donation to help pay the remainder balance for the Code Red Non-Alert System. They could not have done it without their help. Tier II Contributions should start coming in. We have only received one report and usually by the end of January we have received at least twenty reports. Just a reminder that TIER II Reports are still due by March 1. Ronald Williams made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by Nathan Kelly and the motion passed. 
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera –  said they are in the process of upgrading all radios to P25 and hopes to be done by mid-year. They can reprogram anyone that is still on 800 MHz. He said ExxonMobil bought a couple of radios and he encourages all Industry to get radios. If you are interested just let him know. Brandon Luttrell said Moda would definitely like to get a couple.  Ronald Williams asked a few questions and Brandon said it would also be good for the Refugio people to get trained on using Code Red. He said Gus Lopez is the man to call to get set up as a user on Code Red. We need to get more citizens signed up on Code Red as well. Brandon said maybe Marty Wind with KLUX could get the word out. Ronald Williams said they have KFTX 97.5 radio station too. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. 
3.       Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley –  said at the last Fire Chiefs meeting they did it online and they had a good turnout. They discussed Covid, vaccinations, etc. He had the first vaccine and will be getting the second. They discussed equipment availability and communications for mutual aid with other fire departments. They received Port updates from Danielle Hale. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester –   was not present. 
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – was not present. 
6.       Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez –was not present. 
7.      Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – was not present. 
8.      Training –  RJ Thomas – said they just completed a Virtual ICS 300 Class. They are hoping to do the 400 class in April. There is a lot of Virtual Instructor Led Training (VILT) available and you can sign up for classes on preparingtexas.org. TEEX is doing their Fire Training for Firefighter I and II. Union Pacific will be doing their annual Transcaer Training Event February 9, 10, and 11. You have to register online. The one-day class is free to all participants. Face masks are required. They bring in an actual railcar. Ronald Williams said it is hands on and up close to the railcars. RJ said we need to fill up the classes so they will continue to do this training in our region. He said the Annual CBEMA Hurricane Conference will be on May 5. Their top sponsor this year is HEB. They will be getting out the sponsor request letters this week.  
IV. Action Items.  
· Approve the 2020 Budget – Brandon said we did not get a chance to approve the 2020 Budget last year. Sara showed the 2020 proposed budget on screen. She briefly went over it and then JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the 2020 Budget and it was 2nd by Ronald Williams. 

· Appoint/Select Subcommittee Chairs – Brandon asked if there were any changes or nominations. Clara Rieder said Tracy Nytrai is no longer with NorthShore. Sara Williams said she would like to nominate Clara for the position. Ronald Williams made the motion to keep the subcommittee chairs the same with the exception of adding Clara Rieder to the Health and Medical Chair by acclamation and it was 2nd by RJ Thomas. 

· Election of Officers – Brandon said they were supposed to do the election of officers in 2020. They are looking to add new industry members as officers as well as on the Board of Directors. Everyone agreed to keep the current Officers the same with Brandon Luttrell as President, Rick McLester as Vice President and Sara Williams as Secretary/Treasurer. 
V. Special Topics:  Clara Rieder gave an update on Covid. They are getting ready for Phase One of the Covid Vaccinations. This will be for the First Responders and people over the age of 65. She has a plan for San Patricio County. She would like to do a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with Industry to use their facility for a Point of Dispensing (POD) and help with vaccinations. Kiewit has already expressed an interest and they have nurses on staff. Let her know if you are interested. Brandon said Moda would definitely be interested. He asked if she can get flyers out about this. Clara said she is already working on it. She needs a number of how many will help because she needs to know the space for medical trailers, etc. They should be getting the vaccine soon and they are looking for volunteers. Appointments will be scheduled through Veoci. Victor Cano asked if she will be getting a flyer to all industry and she said yes. There was some more discussion.    
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is March 18, 2021. 
VII. Public Comments:  RJ Thomas said he will be hosting a Training Committee meeting on February 26th virtually by zoom. Tomorrow they are doing 5000 vaccinations in Robstown and they are looking for volunteers. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for attending the meeting. Ron Williams made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Nathan Kelly. With no further business Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:35 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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